Magnolia Point Women's Club

July 8, 2015 Minutes

Welcome: Eloise Burman called the meeting to order at 3:36 p.m.

Acceptance of Minutes: Carrie Cardascia moved to accept the June 10, 2015 minutes. Pat Jolly seconded and the motion carried.

Membership: Welcome to Dee Butler and Debby Welch.

Labor Day 2015: Norma Chao reported that we would participate by organizing the Puppy Parade, manning a MPWC membership booth, selling license plates, and giving information about the December luminary event.

Holiday Boutique: Cheryle Newman announced that the Boutique will be on November 2 at Magnolia Point.

Outreach: Katie Bean thanked everyone for their contributions to The Way Free Medical Clinic hygiene drive. She put together 165 bags.

Social: Sandy Magyar announced that the outing to Sweet Pete's is full. There will be a luncheon at the club on August 5. Marlene Jacobs reminded everyone to be on the lookout for upcoming Monday Movie announcements.

Directory: Nancy Ballinger asked everyone to be sure to let any companies or vendors you know about the opportunity they have to advertise in our directory.

Programs: Mary Kendall presented the schedule for the year. The theme for the programs is Who's in Our Own Backyard? Many of the programs will be of interest to the men as well. Be sure to look for an upcoming notice of this year's offerings.

Luminaries: Jane Corby reported that about 50% of residents participate in the annual event which has been a very successful fund raiser.

With no further business, Pat Jolly moved to adjourn and Jo Ann Johnson seconded the motion. Meeting was adjourned at 4:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Betty Alix Recording Secretary

Take Stock in Children: Following the meeting, Mary Kendall introduced Callan Bell, Director of Take Stock in Children. She spoke about the history of the organization and the need for mentors. Tia Brock who was a mentee and her mentor also talked about the impact the program had on them both and the personal rewards they experienced. There are seven girls in need of a mentor at Clay High School next year.